Hello one and all!

I wouldn't normally write as quickly as this after my return to Bluefields, but I know many of you are wondering if I actually made it back - and if I did, what the situation is.

Well I did make it back - and just in time before the spread of the corona virus became worse, which would have stopped me travelling.

I had very good flights with no mishaps whatsoever - all my three suitcases arrived intact!

As always, I have received so many wonderful 'Welcome home Miss Margaret' hugs. These people are amazing.

My first two weeks back are always ones of busyness when I have to check on all of our nine schools to make sure the students have returned after their Christmas vacation, ready to start the new school year. Some fail their year, so feel despondent and ashamed so they leave the school, while some others might fail and have to repeat the whole year again. After all the adjustments are made, I then arrange for the next months school fees to be paid. So that is where I am at right now.

[image: image1.jpg]


The photo is of one of our students, seven years old Violet who was about to be going into hospital for the removal of a cancerous melanoma on her head. I asked her if she would like a Barbie doll and her face lit up, so it made going into hospital all worthwhile to receive such a gift!

At first there was barely a mention of Corona virus, so not much importance was made, but now that three cases have been diagnosed (two in the capital and one in Bluefields) people are being more vigilant. Some churches and schools have closed and last Saturday I closed the lunch club. What I don't understand is that the closures are being announced that they are only for two weeks! I can't see the logic.

For all I feel quite safe here, I feel I have lost out on the experience that you are all going through. I can't imagine the country in total lock down and the food stores with virtual empty shelves. Not much panic buying is going on here because people don't have the means to be able to do so.

Amid the crisis you are facing, I read of so many cases where communities and even individuals are reaching out to help the elderly and the vulnerable and being good Samaritans. I am a firm believer in that good can always come out of bad situations - and this is a prime example.

And so I promise I am being sensible in the washing of my hands and only going out of the house when necessary. What I do find difficult is in trying not to hug people, so sometimes I fail in that.

I pray you will all keep safe and free from the virus and that soon normal living can once again be restored.

Every blessing

         Love ​Margaret
